
 
 

1001 Highland Plaza Drive West, Suite 300 
St. Louis, MO  63110 
Phone:  314.429.0100 
Fax:  314.429.0462 

 

 

March 27, 2009 

 

 

Ms. Amy Boley 

Illinois Environmental Protection Agency 

Bureau of Land 

1021 North Grand Avenue East 

Springfield, Illinois 62794 

 

 

 

Subject: Request to Adjust Product Recovery System – Well P-60 

  Shell Oil Products US at the WRB Refining LLC Wood River Refinery 

  Roxana, Illinois 

 

Dear Amy: 

 

As a follow-up to our telephone conversation today, and on behalf of Shell Oil Products US, I am 

requesting that the Agency grant SOPUS the ability to optimize the product recovery system in well P-60.   

 

As described in SOPUS’ response to IEPA’s November 25, 2008 letter (dated January 21, 2009), the 

pumping system in well P-60 was installed as an interim application.  The system is currently being 

field-tested, which involves adjusting the cycle time and frequency in order to maximize product 

recovery.  Approving this request will allow us to continue work to improve the efficiency of this 

system.  

 
If you have any questions concerning this request, please contact Kevin Dyer, SOPUS project manager, at 

kevin.dyer@shell.com (618/288-7237), or me at bob_billman@urscorp.com (314/743-4108).   

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
 

Robert B. Billman 

Senior Project Manager 

 

 

Cc: Kevin Dyer, SOPUS 

  

 


